



## JUMPERS AND ST CATHERINE'S HILL RESIDENTS' ASSOCIATION

[www.wcreidents.co.uk](http://www.wcreidents.co.uk)

Virtual Committee Meeting  
Weds 16<sup>th</sup> June 2021 19.00hrs

In these minutes: BCP=Bournemouth, Christchurch, Poole Unitary Authority; CTC = Christchurch Town Council; RA=Residents Association; SSSI=Site of Special Scientific Interest (Town Common and St Catherine's Hill for example)

1. **Present:** SF,EL,TF,LO
2. **Apologies:** Malcolm Green, Maureen Biggin
3. **Minutes of last meeting:** Minutes of the last meeting agreed and to be posted on the RA. website.
4. **Accounts:**  
May Accounts awaiting finalization.
5. **Membership and Subscriptions :**  
Any payment for 2021/2022 can be made via current membership process:  
Bank transfer (business) using the household address as the reference – appears on monthly bank statement- treasurer or chairperson checks the statement online each week- identifies which household – treasurer to enter on membership spreadsheet  
Membership secretary to receive a confirming email of paid members and donations each month – this can be via a copy of the bank statement or list in an email from the treasurer. This is to ensure the membership secretary can maintain accurate and timely control sheets.  
**Action SF**
6. **Newsletter :** Tara is working on June newsletter
7. **Planning :**  
**Planning Application 8/19/1589/OUT 74,Hurn Way:** Refused  
**Proposed development on barrack road and corner of grove roundabout – CTC oppose** this development
8. **Hall on the Hill:**  
September is the expected date of reopening.

**9. Friends of St Catherine's Hill (EL /SF):**

Outdoor meeting held at Avon Causeway. It is hoped events such as Walkabout on the Hill will go ahead. Countryside tasks are ongoing. There has been no let up in the destroying and destabilising of the site by cyclists.

**10. Website Maintenance:**

All done

**11. Airport:** Nothing to report

**12. AOB:**

**Applications have been made to hold weddings on Mundeford and Christchurch Quays, however it was considered that this would restrict the use of these areas by the public.**

**Littering was discussed.**

**SF suggested a link on website for members to show preference for wild meadow verges or mown.**

**Next Meeting:**

Wednesday 7th July 7pm

In the garden at 83 Hillside Drive.

Zoom if bad weather.

**Meeting closed . 8.15**